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NEW SHELTER UPDATE
2017 Targeted to Move the

Animals into Their New Home!

A HAPPY TAIL.. .

Mowgli
Hello! My name is Mowgli (like the little boy from The Jungle Book). I used to be 
called Jett, but I didn’t respond to that name. I was adopted last August from the 
Finger Lakes SPCA in Bath, NY.

I have a new home in the country with two other dogs to play with and my 
“hooman” really, really loves me. At first, I had a lot of separation anxiety.
I was scared my “hooman” wasn’t ever going to come back home. The other 

dogs taught me how to chew on awesome frozen peanut butter filled bones and mashed 
banana Kongs to relieve my anxiety. My “hooman” bought some cool doggie puzzles to occupy my 

time while she was away from the house. You see, I’m really smart and I get bored easily. She left for short 
periods of time and she always came back home to me. I guess it’s alright for her to go to work now.

I am learning how to walk nicely on a leash and I know how to sit and know “down”. I always come running when
my “hooman” calls, “Mowgli, COME!” I know I have to sit nicely for my food bowl and wait until she says, “free!”
before I start eating.  I even wait at doors for my “hooman” to go through first. I also have a lot of great toys.
It’s my job to empty the big toy basket in the living room every day and hide the toys around the house.
Like clockwork, my “hooman” picks them up when she gets home from work. I think she really likes that game!

My absolute favorite thing to do is snuggle. I love hugs and kisses and curling up with my “hooman”. I follow her 
everywhere. I’m so glad that she picked me. Maybe someday I will be a therapy dog if I keep working hard on my 
manners. I think people are just the best thing in the world! I hope other animals at the Finger Lakes SPCA are given
a chance to find their forever homes just like I did.                                               
                                                                                                     
Doggie kisses, Mowgli

Everyone – including and especially us – cannot 
wait for the day we consolidate our operations 
and vacate the old shelter. We are so very anxious 
to move the animals to their new home and into 
a quality shelter that will serve the community 
and the animals for many years to come. And, it 

is looking like that day could very well happen before the end of next year if all 
goes as hoped and planned in achieving our fundraising goals. We continue to 
have amazing campaign progress and momentum to report.

We have reached ~72% of our overall River’s Edge Campaign goal of 2.6 million 
dollars. We need approximately $320,000 to complete the fourth and final 
phase of the new shelter construction. We have been able to phase construction 
according to the funds we’ve had available. All the construction up until now 
could be broken into small phases. Currently, we have a fully enclosed Morton 
Building with all doors and windows installed. The floor piping has been laid 
and the concrete slab poured. Duct work, furnaces, an air exchange system and 
insulation have been installed. Wall studs and block walls are in place. With the 
exception of the final topcoat of blacktop (which is scheduled to be completed 
next week), the exterior site work and landscaping are complete.

The final phase of construction is the interior 
finishing work. Because this phase is totally 
integrated, we are unable to phase it. It has to 
be done in one stage of work. The total cost to 
complete the work is ~ $752,000. $432,000 
toward this phase has already been raised 
and committed, leaving us with approximately 
$320,000 more to fundraise to complete this last 

stage of construction and move into the new shelter. The campaign will continue 
after the new shelter is built and we have moved all the animals into it so that we 
can then pay off the mortgage on River’s Edge Farm and build endowment funds.
  
While significant resources are still needed, we are definitely seeing a very 
bright light at the end of this tunnel-and we are brimming with anticipation and 
elation for our animal friends. Over this past year, with the amazing support of 
our community and thanks to the generous donations from grant funders and 
individuals, we were able to raise over $250,000 toward the project. So, we 
believe bridging the $320,000 gap in this upcoming year with everyone pulling 
(continued)



GIVING UP THEIR
BIRTHDAY GIFTS TO HELP 

HOMELESS ANIMALS

KATIE’S
CORNER

Lorraine & Gerhard König

IN LOVING MEMORY OF:
Lorraine Loomis-König 

KATIE’S FUND FOUNDER
& FLSPCA VOLUNTEER

Mar. 19, 1956 - Sept. 13, 2015

Since the start of this critical 
fund, and because of ongoing 
donations in support of it, 
over $16,000 in medical care 
and other services have been 
provided to these special needs 
animals. As a result, more lives 
of significantly injured and/or ill 
animals have been saved, and 
overall adoptability for these 
animals increased, thereby 
reducing the length of stay at
our shelter for them.

Katie’s Fund

Please mail your check to:
Finger Lakes SPCA

72 Cameron St., Bath, NY 14810
Or make a gift online at fingerlakesspca.org

Click on the Network For Good or PayPal icon
Be sure to designate for Katie’s Fund

KATIE’S FUND CONTRIBUTIONS

Jerry & Jane Ayers
(memory of Claudia Putman)

Jerry & Jane Ayers
(memory of Georgine Salisbury)

Dolores Billings

Elaine Cherock

Karen A. Doucette, DVM
(memory of Ashley Comstock, LVT)

Beverly Frisk

Joe & Carol Gouveia
(memory of all abused animals)

Joe & Carol Gouveia
(memory of Duchess)

Reda & Anne Iskandar

(memory of Lorraine Loomis-König)

Evelyn Loomis
(memory of Georgine Salisbury)

Dave Mattoon & P.J. Aucoin

Alfred & Carol Michaelsen

(memory of Lorraine Loomis-König)

Jan Mishook
(memory of Georgine Salisbury)

Ken & Georgine Salisbury
(honor of Evelyn Loomis)

“Julie”
“Julie”, a senior dachshund 
mix, was one of over thirty 
dogs living in squalor that was 
released to the FLSPCA after her 
owner had been incarcerated.  
This little lady had an injured 
eye which couldn’t be repaired 
and needed to be removed.  
Poor sweet Julie also had been 
bred over and over and was in 
need of spaying. Thanks again 
to excellent veterinary care 
made possible by Katie’s Fund 
this lovable and smart little older 
gal was able to receive needed 
medical care to help relieve 
pain and to make her more 
adoptable. Sweet Julie was 
placed in a loving foster home.  
Her foster person, Andrea, 
decided she couldn’t part with 
her and made her a part of her 
forever family.  

SPECIAL NEEDS DOG 
RECEIVES CARE 

THANKS TO
KATIE’S FUND!

Make a Gift Online Any Time
Visit our website

(fingerlakesspca.org)
and click to make a donation 

through Network for
Good or PayPal!

BECOME A
FINGER LAKES SPCA

FACEBOOK FAN

New Home (continued)

together is going to be totally doable. We still have 
members in our community to talk with for additional large 
gifts and naming opportunities in support of this project, 
a solid grant application submitted for a matching funds 
request (which we anticipate hearing from before the end 
of this year), and the community portion of our campaign 
for other commemorative naming opportunities for smaller 
gifts to be developed and shortly implemented. We are 
continuing to look into other opportunities for grant funds 
as well. We have also added hands to share the work load 
and welcome two new board members, Nancy Latour and 
Michael Hopkins.

Additionally, Willy of the Crooked Lake, the children's book 
written by Gary Brown and illustrated by Brooke Mitchell, 
has helped us to raise over $25,000 for the building 
project within just a year’s time. The book and the status 
of the new shelter project were featured in the July/August 
issue of Life in the Finger Lakes. If you haven’t seen this 
article, I would encourage you to check it out (article link: 
http://www.lifeinthefingerlakes.com/willys-legacy/). Being 
featured in this magazine has provided our project and 
funding efforts with more reach and exposure. We initially 
printed 1,000 books and recently did a reprint because 
the first printing was so successful. The book is licensed to 
the FLSPCA. A donation of $15.00 or more is required to 
receive the book. All proceeds benefit the shelter's building 
project. We (and especially Gary Brown, the author of 
the book) are planning to continue with the aggressive 
promotion and distribution of this book to support our 
project and will continue to keep the project in the eye of 
the public.  

Again, we cannot thank everyone enough for all their 
support, generosity and compassion in helping us to 
speak for those who cannot speak for themselves. And, 
on a personal level, I’m deeply humbled, honored and 
inspired to see all the progress and goodness that exists in 
support of this important project and because of the special 
connection we feel with our animal friends. Please keep 
watching for additional updates.

Vicki S. Mosgrove, Executive Director

Jack Vanskiver and Trevor Allington asked for 
donations to the shelter animals for their 9th 
birthday party instead of presents. We cannot 
thank them both enough for their generosity 
and kindness (as well as the generosity of their 
friends and family who gave gifts for the animals 
in their honor). The contributions included canned 
food, treats, toys, paper towels and bleach, etc.
just to name a few. The animals expressed their 
appreciation with happy tails and contented purrs.

TOP TEN
WISH LIST

Financial Contributions
Dry & Canned Cat Food (Prefer non-colored)

Dry and Canned Dog Food (Prefer non-colored)
Laundry Soap

Postage Stamps
Cat Litter (non-clumping preferred)

Dog Crates
Gas Gift Cards

Cat and Dog Toys 
Digital Camera

Finger Lakes SPCA

SAVE THE DATE
Pictures with Santa, Cookie Sale, Gift Wrapping, 
Vendors, Raffles, Shoppe Sales, Food and More!

Dreaming of a
Forever Home!

MABEL

EVENT

At Both Locations - 7315 St. Rt. 54 & 72 Cameron St., Bath



CALENDAR
OF EVENTSJulie

A HAPPY TAIL.. .

A HAPPY TAIL.. .

Tenacious and super smart! She equally 
loves dinnertime, playtime and bedtime. 
Her ultimate pastime is a lazy snooze 
buried under the blankets. She is 
fondly referred to as Julie-Bird, as
she flies from sofa to sofa without 
any hesitation- despite having just 
one eye. She has become the boss 
of the house, and her sweet face 
and endless wagging makes 
anyone’s day!

		 Andrea Williams
		  	 (Julie Bird’s foster and forever mom)

Sylvester
Dear Kayla,

On January 22, 2016, I happily left 
your facility with little black and 
white Sylvester. You were concerned 
about him because he had been 

returned one other time for misbehaving. 
Well, don’t worry as he has easily adjusted to 

his new home and roommate, Peek-A-Boo. Sylvester, now 
known as Kiki (aka “Sneaky Kid”), can be the sweetest, most adorable 

cat. He can be very verbal in a tiny high-pitched voice. But as I have 
warned the Bath Hospital vets and vet techs, don’t be deceived by that 
sweet face. This little 8-pounder can hold his own again 15-pound Boo. 
In fact, he is a little instigator at times. I’ve enclosed a picture of Boo lying 
on top of Kiki-this actually lasted about ½ an hour. He has only purred 
once-On April 1, and I’m hoping this wasn’t his idea of an April Fool’s 
joke, because he hasn’t purred since. He is a table and kitchen counter 
hopper-upper (thus aka “Sneaky Kiki”), but when he bats those eyes at 
me I have to forgive him! Thank you again for the opportunity to meet 
and visit the kitties, and for introducing me to little Kiki.

Sincerely, Cheryl Johnston

Make a Gift Online Any Time
Visit our website

(fingerlakesspca.org)
and click to make a donation through 

Network for Good or PayPal!

BECOME A
FINGER LAKES SPCA

FACEBOOK FAN

Please keep donating your
deposit cans and bottles.

They are a significant source of 
income for our shelter.

You may drop cans and bottles off 
any time at either of our locations 

(72 Cameron Street or
7315 State Route 54 in Bath).

Don’t forget to get your copy of Willy of 
the Crooked Lake for that special child 
in your life OR for your own inner child. 
It is a heartwarming, true story about 
the rescue of a dog above the shores of 
Keuka Lake. You can get them at either 
of our shelter locations in Bath, or order 
them online at www.fingerlakesspca.
org. The books are available for a 
minimum donation of $15. All donations 
are going to the building fund for our 
new shelter. A real life dog room in the 
shelter will be named in memory of 
Martha Brown, wife of the author, Gary 
Brown. Please support this very worthy 
and needed cause.

IT’S NOT
TOO LATE
TO GET
YOUR
COPY!

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT

Dot
Thomas

Whether you have a million dollar 
estate or a more modest one, you 
need an estate plan. A good estate 
plan provides for your loved ones, 

minimizes tax liabilities and provides 
“Planned Gifts” of your assets to 

support your favorite charities. Many 
planned giving opportunities exist to 
suit almost any circumstance. As you 
consider the final disposition of your 
assets, please remember all of your 
friends at the Finger Lakes SPCA.

LOCAL AUTHOR OFFERS BOOK TO THE FINGER LAKES SPCA 

 

To raise money for the Finger Lakes SPCA’s new shelter at River’s Edge, Gary Brown of 

Hammondsport has written a children's book which tells the true story of the Brown family's 

rescue of a dog along the shores of Keuka Lake. The book is entitled, "Willy of the Crooked 

Lake" and is dedicated in memory of Gary's wife, Martha. It has been beautifully illustrated by 

Bonnie Mitchell of White Plains, NY, a dear friend of the Browns. “We’re very honored that 

Gary would offer such a gift to us”, said Lorraine Manelis, Treasurer of the Board and Project 

Manger for the new building project. “I’ve read the story several times and each time it brings 

tears to my eyes. It has touched my heart.”  

Visit www.fingerlakesspca.org
or become a fan on Facebook
for the latest calendar news!

EVENTS

PINS FOR PAWS
(3rd Party Fundraiser)

November 12
Crystal Lanes in Corning

SANTA PAWS HOLIDAY  
December 3

River’s Edge Farm
72 Cameron St., Bath

PROGRAMS

COMMUNITY
EDUCATION DAY

October 29
Coping with the Loss of a Pet 
(Speaker – David Schenck)

River’s Edge Farm
72 Cameron St., Bath

9:00 a.m. - 10:30 a.m.

WELLNESS CLINICS
Preventative & routine health 

care assistance for cats & dogs
 November 8

(Other Dates TBA)
*Income qualifying program 

by appointment only.
Please call: 776-3039

PROJECT CATNIP
Reduced cost feline spay/neuter  

April – October 
*By appointment only.
Please call 776-3039

CANINE TRAINING
Beginners Obedience,

Agility, Distraction,
Canine Good Citizen,etc.

For information & to sign up for 
2017 spring classes: 

Call Darlene at 776-7685 (days) 

Dot Thomas was born at the Thomas Homestead outside of 
Campbell, New York. Her family consisted of her parents,
4 sisters and 3 brothers. Dot’s husband was a military man; 
consequently they made several moves over the years. The 
Air Force took them to Kentucky and Texas, with short visits 
to Florida, after which they returned to the Corning area 
with their three daughters, Shiela, Kim and Brenda, and to 
employment with Corning Glass. Six years later, her husband 
became employed in Rochester. The family relocated to Victor, 
where the girls became students and ultimately graduates of 
Victor Central. 

In 1982, after her family “left the nest”, Dot purchased the 
Thomas Homestead from her parents and moved back to this 
area. Shortly after relocating, she returned to employment at 
Corning Inc. as a building project coordinator. A few of the 
many projects she has worked on include the Headquarter 
Building Phases 1 & 2; Corning Museum of Glass Phases 1, 
2, & 3; Contemporary Art Glass Gallery; and a new 4-story 
building at Sullivan Park. As a result of her experience with 
Corning Inc., Dot was interested in and became involved with 
FLSPCA’s new shelter construction committee.

Dot has volunteered with the FLSPCA for 8 years in several 
capacities. She began with exterior property management at 
the River’s Edge Farm. Shortly thereafter, she introduced the 
idea of an on-site shop to generate funds for the care of the 
animals. Since then The Shoppe has blossomed into a well-
received, successful endeavor. Three rooms in the farmhouse 
are stocked with donations from the public, including 
antiques, an array of collectibles, china, jewelry, seasonal 
accents, linens and new animal accessories. All these items 
are presented in an appealing way for sale to the public. All 
money from The Shoppe sales are allocated to the care of the 
FLSPCA animals.    
    
When asked what is memorable to her about the FLSPCA, 
she says she has met so many people that are extremely 
dedicated to the cause of caring for animals and funding 
for their care. Dot says it is inspirational to her and puts her 
in awe to watch the volunteers, staff and executive director 
as they give so much of their personal life to the care of 
clients and the animals on a daily basis. She is one of those 
wonderful volunteers herself but is too humble to see it that 
way. We at the FLSPCA are encouraged by her kindness, 
warmth and dedication and feel very fortunate to have her as 
a friend and colleague.

Advice to interested people: Dot relates that there are dozens 
of jobs at the shelter for volunteers to be involved in. It is an 
organization with a wide range of tasks that need to be done 
for the program to run smoothly: Everyone has a gift to give 
and there is something for everyone to do. 



VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT

Chris
Meyer

Dreaming of a
Forever Home!

LONDON

Michael Hopkins is the human companion of a 
dachshund named Lucy, a cat named Tica and 
a husband named John Bradley. Although he 
lives in Hornell, his life is very much oriented 
to the Cohocton Valley in which he grew up 
(in Avoca). Animals have always been an 
important part of his life. In his retirement he 
has completed a vet assistant course, but is 
currently using his talents as the new treasurer 
of FLSPCA. He is very excited about the future 
of FLSPCA, the finishing of the new building, 
and the ongoing financial support of the 
organization.

Michael Hopkins

Dreaming of a
Forever Home!

HADDIE

NEW BOARD MEMBERS

Nancy Latour grew up in Morristown, NY.
She received her Bachelor’s Degree from 
SUNY Albany in Business Education. Nancy 
started her teaching career at Bath-Haverling 
High School in the fall of 1977 and taught 
there for seven years. She then moved on 
to teach the Secretarial program at CCC for 
several years. Then she changed her major 
and decided to take courses to learn what it 
would be like to be a travel counselor.

In 1998, she became the Associate Dean of 
the Business Administration and Computing 
Division at CCC while also teaching the Travel 
and Tourism courses. She was the Administer 
of the Business and Computer Division for 
17 years. She later moved to the Student 
Development side where she oversaw the 
Resident Hall, Public Safety, Athletics, Health 
Office, Student Life, Disabilities, Advising and 
Counseling, and the Childcare Center. 

Nancy is retired now, but spends time helping 
the Central Steuben Chamber of Commerce 
and occasionally pours wine at Heron Hill.  
She and her husband Woody have two 
children, Brian and Lauren. Nancy is also 
an animal lover. She has three cats and an 
eleven year-old dog.

Nancy Latour

Chris Meyer was born in Jacksonville, Florida and moved to 
Bath as a child. He grew up living with his mom and sister, 
but also had his dad and an additional four stepsiblings. He 
attended and graduated from Haverling Central School.
After graduating, he worked for several years in custodial 
positions at the high school and the local K-Mart store. 

For the past several years, Chris has volunteered at the 
FLSPCA River’s Edge Farm location. His responsibilities are 
numerous. He cleans and disinfects animal carriers and 
crates, runs errands, does cat feedings and cleanings, sorts 
recyclables, empties waste baskets, assists with set up for on-
site events, vacuums the house and porch, sweeps the barn, 
shovels snow, unfolds newspapers for animal enclosures and 
assists with clerical work and  mailings. He has even tabled 
a FLSPCA event at the local Tractor Supply. His dedication to 
aiding our organization in so many ways makes him a very 
valuable member of our team.

Chris lives in his own place in the village and says that he is 
very content with his life. For fun and entertainment Chris 
enjoys listening to music, watching movies, playing video 
games, shooting pool, and collecting, playing with and 
trading Yu-Gi-Oh! cards. For exercise he likes to walk and 
bike ride. His favorite professional teams to watch are the 
Yankees and the Cowboys. Chris really likes being with his 
friends and family, and he is especially happy when his mom 
makes him homemade macaroni and cheese.

Chris says he loves it at the River’s Edge Farm because he 
enjoys being around people, working with the cats and 
keeping busy. He recommends others try working there 
because people treat him respectfully and it makes him feel 
good about himself. He says if you talk to him about it, he will 
help get you on board.

We want to thank Chris for everything he does to help 
the FLSPCA and the care he gives the animals. He is a 
compassionate and hardworking young man who is a 
pleasure to have  working with us.

CORRAL FOR CASH ROUND UP 2016
DESPERADOES RAISE BAIL

FOR A GOOD CAUSE
Our 7th Corral for Cash was a fundraising success. While some of 
our desperadoes are still working to collect their full bail, all won 
release from lock-up. This year’s event has raised over $7,000 
thus far to help animal friends in need with still more bail pledges 
and funds forthcoming! Volunteers for the organization played 
out the entertaining desperado trials. The DisHonorable Judge 
(Darlene Squires) presided over the hearings while the Rootin’ 
Tootin’ Sheriff (Sue Arthur) kept tight order in the courtroom. Polly 
Pureheart (Vicki Mosgrove, E.D. of the FLSPCA) did her best to 
defend the honor of the desperadoes (all of which were guilty 
of crimes of compassion). In the end, the dishonorable judge 
required them to make sufficient bail for a very worthy cause! 
The event also featured an on-location broadcast with WVIN, 
musical entertainment (Gerych Girls, Brad Ordway & Ken Erway), 
a barbeque dinner catered by Avoca Smoka, Steuben County 4-H 
visiting farm animals, Wild West Olympics, a raffle for a Restaurant 
209 gift certificate and more.

The FLSPCA wishes to extend a huge thank you to all volunteers, 
everyone who helped and supported this fun fundraising event, 
our community and especially to the following 2016 desperadoes, 
who worked so very hard raising their bail in order to avoid a trip 
to the hoosegow and to help needy animals:

•  “Allie Oakley & Filly The Kid” (Alison Zimmerman & Asian)
•  “Rapscallion” Joan Rogerson
•  WVIN Varmints/Dead Air Dave & Tongue-Twisted Timon
    (Dave Taylor Smith and Timon Parsels)
•  “SamSon & Delilah” (Sam & Vicki Presley)
•  “Devilish Dames”/She Devil and LuciFur
    (Coleen Sprague & Lucey) Dianne “Diamond Girl” Canner
•  Annelouise (“Sweet Weezie”) Mullholland
•  St. Francis (John Bradley)

We also wish to extend special appreciation to The DisHonorable 
Judge Squires (Darlene Squires) for spurring all desperadoes on to 
make bail and also raising additional funds herself in support of 
this event.



(5/1/2016 - 10/17/2016)

MEMORIALS & HONORARIUMS

BETTY J. BIGELOW
Kathleen Yohon 

APOLLO BOCEK
Bath Veterinary Hospital
James & Susan Bocek
Lynn Vanskiver & Larry

JANE BOWDY
James Bowdy

BRANDY
Jana Harrian

MARTHA BROWN
Peter & Eva Agoston
Senior Youth Fellowship
   Reunion in Scarsdale, NY

MARTHA BROWN & WILLY
Gary P. Brown

MILDRED BRYDON “MICKEY”
Lamora VanGelder

WILLIAM E. BUCK
Charlene Buck

BUDDY
Gerald & Sharman Hanson

LOGAN BURNS
Bath Veterinary Hospital

BETH ANNE CAREY
Tim & Kim Carey

CHARLIE
Mark & Eleata Mitchell

CHENSNA, CALI, DILLON, 
ROXIE, BROOKS, JESSE & 
SAMPSON
Sandra Campbell

CLANCY
John & Sally Kersting

ASHLEY COMSTOCK, LVT
Karen A. Doucette, DVM

CARL CONKLIN
Steve & Chris Cantwell

RODNEY COOK
Mark Cook

PATRICIA A. COSTELLO
IOA National
Lisa Kaylor

ROBERT CUMMINGS
Sylvia Cummings

CROCKER CURTIS
Rev. Sandra Curtis

BERNARD DAILY
Dick & Anne Keller

AGNES “AGGIE” LYKE DECKER
Allen & Beverly Belanger
Barre Butts
Lois Evans
Robert & Lois Fullmer
Darrell & Pat Gardner
Ronnie & Joyce Hill
Lanny & Marilyn Meese
Sue & Marty Oogjen
Erma Partridge
Rosemary Towner Putzig
M. Glyn Rice
Nancy Snyder
Lamora VanGelder
Ella Mae Van Husen
Andrea Lyke Vittum

MARDO DOHERTY
Bath Veterinary Hospital

DOLLY
Dave & Jen White

BAXTER DRAIN
Bath Veterinary Hospital

SANDRA K. DRAKE
William & Judith Kenney

LAURA DREIFUSS
Katy Dreifuss

LOIS DRUMM
Pat Plank

DUCHESS
Joe & Carol Gouveia

JIM DUDDEN
Therese Dudden

DUSTY, PUNK, DELLA & ROSIE
Roger Steadman

SHANNA EDWARDS
Linda French
Clare Miller
Howard & Sara Warner

ELMO
Jana Harrian

SUSI EMMEL
Bath Veterinary Hospital

HAZEL MARY BAILEY ERWAY
Gary & Mary Ellen Haff
Deborah Hartwell
Catherine Miceli
Max & Vickie Tobias

FLUFFY & BUB
Sharon Gerrity

THE FOX CATS
Michael & Mary Fox

MARC D. FRANCIS
John & Anne Keddy

FRANCY, MACKEY,
MISTY & BAXTER
Bill & Diane Jackson

BEVERLY J. FRISK
Bath Veterinary Hospital
Mr. & Mrs. Harold Bennett
Daniel & Ellie Boutwell
Joyce Garey
Bill & Jan Mishook
Port Crane Fire Co., Inc.
Richard & M. Glyn Rice

BEVERLY, MISSY,
& LUCY FRISK
Doug & Terry Heinemann

LUCY FRISK
Bath Veterinary Hospital
Beverly Frisk
Jana Harrian
Doug & Terry Heinemann

MISSY FRISK
Bath Veterinary Hospital

MITCH FULLER
John & Anne Keddy

LUCY FURFURE
Bath Veterinary Hospital

TRUDY GAUSS
Doug & Martha Bigelow

ROSIE GILBERT
Bath Veterinary Hospital

GIZMO
Jana Harrian

CHESTER GLASS
Bath Veterinary Hospital

LITTLE BOY GLEASON
Bath Veterinary Hospital

KATHY GLOSICK
Jane Brown

RILEY HALL
Bath Veterinary Hospital

PHYLLIS HAMM
Frank Hamm

BRANDI M. HARE
Deb Arrison

GEORGE HARKNESS
Lamora VanGelder

HEBIE
Mary Parmenter

HEIDI
Jana Harrian
Nancy Snyder

JOHN HENRY
Sharon Conrad

DUTCH HOAG
Chet & Sue Parulski

EILEEN HOGAN
Bill & Bonnie Wein

BABY HOLBROOK
Bath Veterinary Hospital

PAULINE JACOBY
Carole Jacoby

THOMAS E. JACQUIS
Jim & Patti Duquette

JAKE
John & Sally Kersting

JESSIE, SUSIE SMITH
BOLAND’S BELOVED DOG
Dr. Gretta Tomb

KASSIE
Jana Harrian

KATIE & MAGGIE MAY
Carol Jenkins

ELSIE & STEWART KEDDY
John & Anne Keddy

CLAUDIA A. KELLOGG
Bob Childs & Janet Page
Steuben County DSS
   Executive Staff

RICHARD KIES & HARLEY
Adele Rieppel-Kies

SUZY KILBURY
Bath Veterinary Hospital

VICKI KING
Ruth Sprague

LYN KLEMENT
Linda French
Jana Harrian
Tom & Carol Kelly
Lorraine Manelis
Mary Moyer

LORRAINE LOOMIS-KONIG
Reda & Anne Iskandar
Alfred & Carol Michaelsen

LILY
Glenda Torrence

DIANNE & LOU
LOURINIA’S DOG
Diane & Bob Freer

REED LOWERY
Lisa Bartlett

LUCIE
Joe & Carol Gouveia

MANDY
Jana Harrian

MARA JANE
Tammy Polmanteer

EMILY MARSHALL
Dave, Linette,
& Derick Bulkley

MAX & POWDER
Deborah VanEtten

TOBY MAZZELLA
Bath Veterinary Hospital

MINDY
Jan Merola

NANCY MOORE
Doug & Martha Bigelow

TIMOTHY SEBASTIAN
MOREHOUSE
The Staff & Board at
Three Rivers Development

LEROY R. MORSE
Bath Veterinary Hospital
Donna Brewster
Patricia Buchinger
Doug & Pam Goforth
Diane & Wayne Huggler
Gerald & Ginger Morse
Nancy Morse
Scott Satterlee

NOMAX MORSE
Bath Veterinary Hospital

BLIND DOG MURPHY
Linda Gorman

BRIAN NAIDA
Carole L. Beck

NICHOLAS
Christine Minichello

FRANK NIEMCZYK
George & Lynn McElroy

ORANGEY
Charlene Smith

OUR KITTIES
Doug & Helen Buck

RICHARD “DICK” J. PALMER
Anonymous
James K. Polk Fourth Grade
John Kemp
Arnold Kish
Don & Diana Long
Louis & Bridget Ortiz
Robert “Bud” Palmer
Richie & Joy Palmer
   (Palmerville Lympics)
Thelma & Roger Shaut
Charles & Cinda Wheat
Ray & Linda Zavacky

MEMORIALS:

ALL ABUSED ANIMALS
James Combs

ALL ABUSED ANIMALS
Joe & Carol Gouveia

ALL MY DECEASED PETS
Barbara Weinhart

ALL MY KITTIES
Anne Gascoigne

ALL MY PRECIOUS
DECEASED PETS
Barbara Weinhart

ALL OUR PAST PETS
Dan & Maureen Dunn

ALL OUR PRECIOUS DOGS
Chris & Deb Townsend

JUANITA ALLEN
Beverly Knowles Matthews

PHIL ARDUINI
Pat Plank

ASHLEY, NIKKI, KING,
TINA & CHRISSY
Barbara Weinhart

CAROL AUSTIN
Pat “Patsy” Plank

RAYMOND BARDEEN
Janet Hallahan
Linda Reilly

EDWARD JAMES BARRY, IV
Sue Arthur
Christopher & Mary Clark
Forrest & Mary Beth Clark
Gary & Mary Ellen Haff
Linda & Tom Kressly
Mr. & Mrs. Richard McCandless
Bill & Jan Mishook

BART & IDGIE
The Walker Family

SCOTT BARTHOLOMEW
Roger & Trudie Bartholomew

JUSTICE BASAL
Bath Veterinary Hospital

AMBER BEEMAN
Bath Veterinary Hospital

BELLA
Ira Davenport H.I.M.
   Department

HOSS BENEDICT
Bath Veterinary Hospital

LIZZIE BENINCASA
Bath Veterinary Hospital

DEBBIE VAN BENJAMIN
Douglas Benjamin

PAULINE BENNETT
Carole Jacoby

CLARA L. BERLEUE
Michael Carroll
Michael & Mary Emerson
Carolyn Shults
Mary Beth & Donald Yost

ROY T. PARKER
Anonymous
Sue Arthur
Paul M. Bronson
Phil & Lee Dickson
Dennis & Joan Faulkner
Michael Hopkins &
   John Bradley
Ron & Fran Hubbard
Mary Moyer
Steuben County Women 

ROY T. PARKER- 
VICKI MOSGROVE’S FATHER
Ruth Musenga

LEO “BEAVER” PARULSKI
Chet Parulski, Jr.
& Sue Parulski

PATCHES & JINX
Mr. & Mrs. Richard McCandless

OREO PENZIUL
Bath Veterinary Hospital

PETE & ABBY
Martha Biener

SQUEAK PIERSON
Bill & Bonnie Wein

CLAUDIA PUTMAN
Jerry & Jane Ayers
Zane & Veronica Baker
Amy Brandes
Ira & Sherry Coots and Bear
Lois Deming
Jon & Nancy Guilbeau
Kathleen Hagenbuch
Jim & Sue Harnas
Jana Harrian
Brian & Dawn Hilliard
The Hilliard Corporation
Elaine Howell
Gary & Judy Lewis
Gilbert & Mary Ann Lewis
Keith McPherson
Steve & Wendy Messer
Bill & Jan Mishook
Ken & Georgine Salisbury
Mark & Mary Beth Savino
Phil & Fran Seymour
Lorraine & Waneta Spencer
Robin Stone
Sheldon West
Alan & Kay Whitney
Ronald A. Yorio

SANDY PATTERSON
RICHARDS
Bob Childs & Janet Page

RILEY
Peg Wilson

KENNETH ROBERTS
Diana Roberts

ROSE MARY ROBINSON
Anonymous

BONNIE ROLL
Doug & Martha Bigelow

RUM-TUM-TYGER
Gordon Van Wormer

HARTFORD J. RUSSELL
Betty Breuilly
Julia Coleman
Daniel & Janet Ginnane
Larry & Carol Kennedy

ELINOR JONES
Lamora VanGelder

EVELYN LOOMIS
Ken & Georgine Salisbury

MOLLY & COLT
Lynne Shoemaker &
Richard Moyle

OUR FURRY KIDS
Carol Kassel & Barry Finley

KATRINA REMAILY
Rhonda Cordes

MITCHELL SALER
Barbara Saler

SHEBA & MIKEY
Kathleen Kent

J. LYNNE SHOEMAKER
Michael Shoemaker-Moyle

SHOES, FLOSSIE, & LULU
Tony Razzi

BOB & PAT SHUART’S 60th
WEDDING ANNIVERSARY
Barbara Saler

REESE & REAGAN SWEET
Laura Underhill

LAURA UNDERHILL
The Rev. J. Brad Benson
Kathy May

SANDY VAN ZILE’S
RETIREMENT
Betty Ramberg

SIMON WHEELER
Christine Minichello

MICHAEL WILCOX’S
BIRTHDAY
Linda Wilcox

ROBERT WYLIE &
SHARON VOGT
Sam & Paula Gullo

YETI
Charlene Smith

GEORGINE E. SALISBURY
Tim, Wendy, & Emma Allard
Dave & Mamie Anderson
Sue Arthur
Jerry & Jane Ayers
Amy Brandes
Chemung County Sewer
   Districts
Shirley Corey
Rich & Katy Dreifuss
Leon & Sheri Golder
Ernest & Susan Goodrich
Jana Harrian
Patrick Harvey & Tammy
   Hurd-Harvey
Haughey Funeral Home, Inc.
Diane Huggler
Evelyn Loomis
Keith McPherson
Jan Mishook
Cora Morehouse
Jeff Packard & Debra Smith
Pathways, Inc.
Leslie Putman
John & Michele Wagner
Sam & Barbara Watson
Sheldon West
Patricia Wheeler

SAMMI
Jana Harrian

SHARON SMITH SCHILBERGER
John, Kristine, Bryson,
   & Logan Bruce
David, Nancy, & Kirk Johnson
Bob & Vicki Loughridge
Bob & Steph McEnroe
Joe & Pat Sojka

BEVERLY SCHNELL
Doug & Martha Bigelow

SHAYNA & CUBBY
Scott Burg

THOR SICK
Bath Veterinary Hospital
Doug & Terry Heinemann

BONNIE SLAVEN
Deb & Chris Townsend

GUS SMITH
Bath Veterinary Hospital

SMOKEY JOE
Chet & Sue Parulski

SNEAKERS
George & Peggy Boyce

SOPHIE & MISS SUNNY
Edward & Kathleen Torns

SPARKY
Richard Pierce

SPITFIRE
Diane & Bob Freer

JOHN SPRAGUE
Krista Rogers

JAZZ MAN SQUIRES
Bath Veterinary Hospital

TAZ ST. PIERRE
Bath Veterinary Hospital

ARLOINE STAMPP
Doris Russell

STONE
Jana Harrian

MARJEAN STRATTON
Lamora VanGelder

WAYNE SUTTON
Phil & Lee Dickson

MAX SWARTHOUT
Bath Veterinary Hospital 

ANNETTE TETREAULT
Wayne Cadden

TIGER
Tony Razzi

TOBY
Jana Harrian

EDWARD “ED” TYLER
Tom & Carol Kelly
Rose Steele
Ray & Linda Zavacky

JIM WAGER
Lamora VanGelder

INA MAE WAKEFIELD
Dawn Attean
Tom & Linda Kressly

INA WAKEFIELD
& RON CLARK
Lamora VanGelder

RUTH WALDO
Gary Waldo

LUKE WALKER
Dennis & Marilyn Abbey
and Family

TIFFANY WASHBURN
Doug & Martha Bigelow

LOUISE K. WEBSTER
Daniel & Ellie Boutwell
Janet Hallahan
Tom & Linda Kressly
Tom & Holly Tagliaferri
Marian Webster

HENRY C. WHEAT
Constance Knapp

WIKKI
Linda French

WOEBIE & CORKY
Annette Canedy

ELMO WOLFE
Bath Veterinary Hospital

HAROLD WOOD, JR.
Julie A. Bostick

ZOEY
Jana Harrian

HONORARIUMS:

ALL HOMELESS ANIMALS
AT THE SHELTER
Doug & Helen Buck

ALL OUR PRESENT PETS
Dan & Maureen Dunn

ASHLEY, NIKKI, KING,
TINA, CHRISSY, TUFFY, INKY
& CINDY
Barbara Weinhart

AMY BRANDES
Michael Rice

CAMS DACHSHUNDS-
FOR EXCELLENCE IN
DACHSHUND BREEDING
Steve & Chris Cantwell

JAY CLARK
John & Anne Keddy

MISSY FRISK
Beverly Frisk

FURBALL & ODIE
Na Na & Pop Pop Bailey

BIG BOY GLEASON
Ray Gibson &
Barbara Pettit-Gibson

DAR GRANT &
PHIL SCHUMARKER
Gary Brown
Freida Fiordo
David & Carol Sehm

JULIE HAAR
Bonnie Tria

JANA HARRIAN
Shiloh
Nancy Snyder

HENRY & MIMI
Gordon Van Wormer

CAROL IBBERSON’S
BIRTHDAY
Linda Donovan


